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P-R-0-C-E-E-D-1-N-G-S
9:41 a.m.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Good morning.
Would the meeting please come to order. We"re
located at the Jerrily R. Kress Memorial
Hearing Room at 441 4th Street, N.W. Today"s
date i1s March 26, 2013. We"re here for a
meeting and hearing of the Board of Zoning
Adjustment, the District of Columbia.

My name i1s Lloyd Jordan,
Chairperson. To my right is Jeffrey Hinkle,
Board Member. To my left is Nicole Sorg, Vice
Chairperson. To her left is Michael Turnbull,
Member of the Zoning Commission.

Please be advised that these
proceedings are being recorded by a court
reporter and also being webcast live.
Therefore, I"m going to ask you refrain from
any disruptive noises here in the room today.

Because we are going to continue
to roll straight through, we also have some
decision cases for this morning and hearing
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cases for this morning. 1°"m going to ask
anyone who is here to testify In a case that
Is set for a hearing for today, please stand
and take the oath or affirmation being given
by the Board secretary.

Thereafter, please complete two
witness cards per person and give them to the
court reporter prior to testifying. So if
anyone 1s going to testify in any of the
matters that are up for hearing today, please
stand and take the oath.

(Whereupon, the witnesses were
sworn.)

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Again, just
to remind you, please complete two witness
cards per person and hand them to the court
reporter prior to testifying.

Mr. Moy, you want to call our
first decision case, please?

MR. MOY: Yes. Good morning, Mr.
Chairman, members of the Board. The fTirst
agenda item for the Board iIn i1ts public
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decision meeting session is the Expedited
Review Calendar.

Mr. Chairman, there are two cases
on the calendar. The first case is
Application No. 18520 of Robert and Susan
Okun. The second case i1s Application No.
18517 of Valerie Baldwin.

Both these cases are special
exception 223 cases, as | said, on the
Expedited Review Calendar, pursuant to Section
3118 of the Zoning Regulations.

As you are aware, Mr. Chairman,
the Expedited Review Calendar items are Zoning
applications where the Applicant waives the
right to a public hearing and applications are
subject to either Board approval or removal
from the calendar for rescheduling to a future
hearing date pursuant to appropriate sections
under Section 3118.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Thank
you, Mr. Moy.

Let"s do 18520. The Board has had
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a chance to review that application on the
expedited docket. Does anyone have any
problem with 18520? Then 1 would move that
the relief requested by the Applicant in 18520
be granted.

VICE CHAIR SORG: Second.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Motion made
and seconded. Any unreadiness? Seeing none,
all those i1In favor signify by saying aye.

BOARD MEMBERS: Aye.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Those opposed
nay. The motion carries.

Now, regarding 18517, i1s the
Applicant here? 18517, Valerie Baldwin.

There"s a couple issues | have and
I think other Board Members very well may have
the same i1ssues regarding there are no letters
in the file from any of the neighbors. This
IS a two-story addition, second-story
addition. 1 would believe that we should see
some letters from the neighbors.

Does anybody else have any
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concerns or questions about that?

Ms. Sorg.

VICE CHAIR SORG: Mr. Chairman, 1
agree with that. The standard of completeness
for expedited review cases iIs very case and 1
think 1t"s essential, especially because this
case 1s involving a two-story addition. It"s
a fairly substantial project so I really
believe that we should have information
regarding the adjacent neighbors especially.
Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: So let"s do
this. Mr. Moy, can we pull this one from this
and can we contact the applicant and tell them
what the Board"s needs are?

MR. MOY: Yes, sir. Staff will
take care of that.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Then we can
put it back on the decision docket provided we
have supporting letters.

MR. MOY: Okay. Very well.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let"s move to
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-— Mr. Turnbull has two decisions. Let"s move
to the ones that Mr. Turnbull has.

MR. MOY: Yes, sir. The first
application then would be Application No.
18494. This is of Lauriol Properties, LLC
Cactus Cantina, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3104.1.

This 1s for a special exception to
allow the continued use of an accessory
parking lot under Section 214, in the R-5-B
District. This is at premises 1780 through
1782 T Street, N.W. Property located 1in
Square 152, portion of Lot 862.

On January 29, 2013, the Board
completed public testimony and closed the
record and scheduled this decision for March
21st. The Board requested additional
information to supplement the record from the
Applicant, as well as providing a long time
for responses from ANC-2B and the party in
opposition, Mr. Joseph Brinker.

In your case folders, Mr.
Chairman, the Applicant®s filing i1s identified
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under Exhibit 38. The Applicant also provided
a supplemental with further clarification of
the proposed valet parking plan and that"s
under Exhibits 39 and 42. Also in your case
folder is a filing from the party in
opposition dated March 19, 2013, and that 1is
under Exhibit 41.

With that, Mr. Chairman, the Board
IS to act on the merits of the Applicant®s
request for special exception relief.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.

Is the Board ready to deliberate
In regards to 18494? 1Is there any other
information that the Board believes that i1t
needs to go forward?

This 1s one where 1 believe that
the Board should grant the relief as
requested. It meets the requirements, I
believe, of 214 in that the accessory parking
spaces have been used as a parking lot for
over 15 years through a special exception.

The spaces are in an open area and
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It has easy access to the parking area. It"s
not located -- the accessory parking spaces
are located within 200 feet of the restaurant.

Based upon the testimony that"s
been given during the hearing, it would not be
economically feasible to reconstruct the site
to gain additional parking space, nor
conducive to construct underground parking for
this particular facility so i1t would be
impractical to do that.

The parking spaces are enclosed by
masonry walls and a wooden fence and so the
area 1s secure and meets the requirements of
214. 1t creates a barrier between the
adjacent properties with the fencing that"s
there.

We have a landscape plan. | think
that has been supplemented to the record and
I would be 1n favor of accepting. And the
accessory parking spaces are integrated with
the parking lot, as well as the additional
parking that"s contained iIn their supplemental
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lot.

We have what 1 believe is a very
valid valet parking plan of how the cars
coming Into the front of the building will be
handled in regards to their weekend and
weekday handling of the situation for parking.

Additionally, they did receive the
relief, | believe, from DDOT in regards to
public space to use the additional front area
for the valet parking and drop-off area.

It would be my inclination that we
go forward and approve this application. Does
anyone have anything to weigh iIn?

VICE CHAIR SORG: Thank you, Mr.
Chairman. 1711 just note that 1 agree. 1
think the supplemental information that came
from the Applicant regarding the outcome of
the Public Space Committee, the landscape
plan, and the updated proposed conditions were
exactly what 1 was looking for.

I think also when you look at the
valet plan that has been submitted versus
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what"s happening now and some of the iIssues
that have come up with parking at peak times
based on changes In the roadway over the last
several years it actually makes sense to me.
I think given the information that"s iIn the
record and the supplemental information, |1
think that it looks likely to help ameliorate
some of the situations that are happening
there now. 1 am also inclined to support the
application.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Additionally,
I want to add there was some opposition to
this and 1 didn"t find credible the testimony.
There wasn"t really any real evidence put
forth. The argument was that this restaurant
-— this area is so congested and that this
restaurant was causing all that.

Through the evidence and as this
building i1s situated, 1t 1s iIn a very popular
entertainment restaurant area and you cannot
say that the crowds gathering In that area is
all due to the -- are due to this particular
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Applicant.

There was a concern about safety
hazards. 1 think with the relief being given
by DDOT for the public space and additional
valet parking, the corner of 18th and T
shouldn®t be a problem in light of the valet
plan.

Anyone else?

MEMBER TURNBULL: Mr. Chair, 1
would agree with you and the Vice Chair. 1
would be 1n favor of supporting this.

I guess there i1s only one -- a
couple of questions that I"m not sure about.
Since this was written 15 years ago the regs
have changed and some of these are
automatically covered by the regulations.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: You mean the
conditions?

MEMBER TURNBULL: The conditions.
Some of them have also changed a bit such that
-— I"m looking at No. 8. We talk about all
driveways shall be maintained with an all-
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weather Impervious which 1s similar to 2117.10
and 2303.1(a) which also allow a certain
porous or pervious material. I1"m not sure
whether we update this or allow this. And
some of the others.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1*11 follow
your lead. Why don"t we do that. |If 1t"s not
relevant today in light of the other
regulations, then let"s do that. We don"t
need to be putting additional requirements on
them.

MEMBER TURNBULL: Right. | mean,
I*m looking at 7 which i1s the lighting. It"s
under 2117.13 and 2303.1(e). There are the
other ones, the bumper stops. That"s similar
to 2117.7. A lot of these are now covered and
I*m not sure to how far we want to make them
conditions since they are already part of the
regulations. You want me to go through them
or do you want me --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 think we
should take them out because the regs already
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cover them.

VICE CHAIR SORG: 1 agree. We
started a process for the re-ups of these
types of uses and cleaning up some of the
regulations. It looks like from what Mr.
Turnbull 1s iIndicating that we could get rid
of 7, 8, 9, 10, and 11.

I believe that although Condition
No. 5, "Landscaping shall be maintained in a

healthy growing condition,' and so forth,
while 1t"s similar In this note to 2303.1(YF),
I think In this case i1t should be kept because
that was one of the other comments that the
individual 1n opposition did mention.

Whille 1t 1s there in the regs,
because i1t should be a condition In the order
Is something that is sort of a method or a
moniker of, you know, enforcing the area. 1
think that®"s important. 1 would be iIn favor
iIT we"re cleaning it up, 1 think maybe you get
rid of 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 and keep 5 of those

that are redundant to some of the regulations.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Any other
thoughts?

MEMBER HINKLE: Thank you, Mr.
Chair. Just to build off of what Ms. Sorg
said 1n terms of the landscaping. One of the
reasons why we requested the revised landscape
plan was because of the landscaping issue. |
would hope that -- although we have the plans
now, 1 would hope that within these conditions
that we might say landscaping shall be
maintained in accordance with the site plan
provided.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Mr. Turnbull,
anything additional?

MEMBER TURNBULL: No. 1 think
that i1s 1t, Mr. Chair.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Then 1 would
move that we grant the relief requested by the
Applicant with the following conditions:

That the approval be for a 15-year
period. That 20 parking spaces shall be
provided on the lot as submitted in the plan.
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There should be a valet operation as submitted
in the supplemental valet plan.

That the lot shall be attended and
controlled during the hours of operation and
that the landscaping shall be maintained as to
provide a healthy screening between the
parking lot and adjacent neighbors.

VICE CHAIR SORG: There is another
one.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: The lot shall
be cleaned daily and the trash picked up. Is
there another that you see?

MEMBER TURNBULL: Did you mention
the lot shall be secured during all the hours
that 1t"s not 1In operation?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Which number
was that? Okay. We"ll add that one.

The that would be my motion.

MEMBER TURNBULL: I will second
that.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Motion made
and seconded. Any additional discussion? All
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those 1n favor of the motion signify by saying
aye.

BOARD MEMBERS: Aye.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Those opposed
nay. The motion carries.

Mr. Moy.

MR. MOY: Yes, sir. Staff would
record the vote as four to zero on Chairman
Jordan®s motion to approve the application
with conditions as cited and modified.
Seconding the motion, Mr. Turnbull. Also In
support Vice Chairrperson Sorg and Mr. Hinkle.
We have a Board Member not participating.
Again, the motion carries four to zero, Mr.
Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.
Let"s do a full order.

Is counsel for this Applicant
here? |1 would like for you to submit to the
Board iIn the next 10 days a draft order in
light of what our conversation has been and
the evidence presented.
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MR. MOY: The next Board action
pertains to an Applicant™s request for a two-
year time extension of Application No. 18174
of EDCO, LLC, formerly titled Gary Cohen.

This 1s pursuant to Section 3130 of the Zoning
Regulations.

For the record, the original
application was approved on March 15, 2011 and
issued on March 23, 2011. The caption read as
follows:

11 DCMR 3103.2 for a variance from
the lot occupancy requirements under Section
772.1, a variance from the off-street parking
requirements under 2101.1 and variance from
the requirements for an addition to a non-
conforming structure under 2001.3, to allow
the conversion of an existing one story
commercial building (Laundromat) to a three-
story apartment building in the C-2-A District
at premises 732 15th Street, S.E. Property
located In Square 1077, Lot 808.

On February 22, 2013, the
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Applicant, Goulston & Storrs on behalf of
EDCO, LLC, filed their request and that is
identified In your case folders under Exhibit
34. Subsequent to the refiling there was a
supplemental attachment that provides a more
descriptive recommendation and that is
1dentified under Exhibit 36, Mr. Chairman.

There are two final filings in
your case folders; a letter and reply from the
ANC-6B under Exhibit 35, and from the Office
of Planning under Exhibit 37.

With that, Mr. Chairman, the Board
IS to act on the merits of the request to
extend for another two years the validity of
Order 18174. That completes the staff"s
briefing, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.
On this matter the Board -- well, 1 think
there is some additional information that
should be submitted with this application. We
have the affidavit but to me that"s not
enough.
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I have nothing i1n regards from the
financial iInstitutions that rejected the
application. | have nothing from contractors”
bids or any other governmental pools that are
pending. That is just my thought.

Anybody else have any thoughts
about this?

MEMBER HINKLE: Mr. Chair, 1 tend
to agree with you. We"ve been asking for more
information on these extensions and | agree we
would like to see more information iIn terms of
the effort that the Applicant has made to
secure financing and some of the other issues.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: If 1t"s okay
with the Board, unless you would feel strongly
to go forward, I would like to move this to
another date and ask that the office get in
touch with the Applicant to submit the other
documentation.

Ms. Sorg.

VICE CHAIRMAN SORG: Thank you. |
just want to make one note. | mean, I did
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notice the absence of a letter from a lending
institution, particularly in this file. We
did, however, just to note, have this
affidavit from the principal of the company.

I do want to note that I think
there 1s a difference here because this is a
rather small project so a lot of the time
extension applications that we"ve seen come
from very large projects downtown, mixed-use
projects.

This 1s, you know, a rather small
project with a relatively small couple of
areas of relief. | would personally be
comfortable moving forward today but, you
know, I"m sure also that the Applicant, as
they mentioned in their affidavit, that they
did speak to some banks. The banks are used
to writing these letters as of now. 1 just
wanted to give my opinion on the record.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes, and 1
appreciate that. One thing that we"ve been
trying to do is build consistency and
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predictability in our system. | think that
would be why we need to be consistent with
what we request for support.

With that, Mr. Moy, 1f we could
move this to another decision date.

MR. MOY: Yes, sir.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: It can be
relatively soon because they should have this
information.

MR. MOY: Absolutely. Staff is
setting this for April 9th, In two weeks.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: As long as we
can get them the information.

We appreciate 1t. Thank you.

MR. MOY: Mr. May will be joining
the Board momentarily. In the meantime, 1711
read the caption for the next and last case
for decision.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: May"s not on
this one.

MR. MOY: He"s on this one, Mr.
Chairman.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Do we
have another decision case? Okay.

MR. MOY: That would be the
Applicant®s Motion for Reconsideration of
Condition Number One to Order Number 18472 of
Excel Academy, D.C. Public Charter School,
pursuant to Section 3126 of the Zoning
Regulations.

For the record, the original
application was pursuant to 11 DCMR 3103.2 for
a variance to reduce the off-street parking
requirements under Section 2101.1, for a
school in the R-5-A District at premises 2501
through 2553, Martin Luther King, Jr., Avenue,
S.E. Property located In Square 5862, Lot
960.

On February 12, 2013 the Board
granted the Applicant®s request for
reconsideration. The Board requested
additional information with documentation
scheduled for a hearing March 12, 2013. Of
course, on the March 12th date the Board
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deliberated and we scheduled action for
decision for today, March 26.

This would allow time for the
Applicant to file further information and that
filing, Mr. Chairman, §s i1n your case folders
under Exhibit 41. The Board also requested a
review, or response review, from the Office of
Planning and that document is under Exhibit 43
where they requested additional time. That
filing was submitted to the office Friday,
March 19th. That 1s under Exhibit 42.

With that, the Board i1s to act on
the merits of the Applicant™s request to
withdraw Condition No. 1 or, iIn the
alterative, as requested by the Applicant, to
consider a 10-year term. That completes the
staff"s briefing, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Good. Thank
you, Mr. Moy.

I think we"ve had a chance --
well, there is a preliminary matter. 1 don"t
know 1T you mentioned that. It"s my
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understanding the Office of Planning has filed
a request to waive the filing time. Is that
correct? We would grant that unless the Board
has any opposition.

Does anyone have a feel one way or
the other about this matter that they would
like to lead off and talk about?

COMMISSIONER MAY: Mr. Chairman, 1
would just state for the record that 1 wasn"t
here for the hearing on the 12th of March but
I have read the transcript and the
corresponding materials in the file so I am
prepared to deliberate.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.

For the record, Peter May, Member
of the Zoning Commission, has joined the Board
this morning.

Ms. Sorg.

VICE CHAIR SORG: So, i1f you like,
my feeling on this request is that 1 think we
have a lot better understanding about what the
requirements related to the relief that was
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requested and approved are going to be in
terms of when the school i1s going to be
meeting -- getting to their capacity, what
that means in terms of growth of the faculty.

It seems to me that 1t will be
eight school years from now that will happen
being the 21/22 school year i1if my math is not
incorrect. 1 think that"s eight. | think 1t
appropriate to do an eight-year limit before
they need to come and revisit us.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 certainly
can support that. Additionally there were the
conditions that were offered in the supplement
and some changes to the other conditions that
had been proposed.

One is that they would have a
maximum number of school teachers and staff to
162. That the Applicant would complete trip
generation and mode split analysis of existing
conditions under both the school"s co-
locations and site for 2012/2013 school year
and maintain the same trip generation existing
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today for the site when Excel reaches their
maximum staff capacity.

And that they are to provide every
two years to DDOT a trip generation and mode
rate for a period of time in the two years
after they reach the maximum. That is what
has been proposed.

I would actually add another
condition that if at anytime the trip
generation mode split became different than
that which has been offered to the body and
DDOT 1s approving, that they shall report the
information to DDOT and comply with reasonable
remedial measures that would be 1mposed by
DDOT .

Anybody else have any thought
about this? Then I would move that we change
Condition No. 1 from three years to eight
years and the other conditions as 1 just read
them.

VICE CHAIR SORG: Second.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Motion made
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and seconded. Any unreadiness? All those in
favor of the motion signify by saying aye.

BOARD MEMBERS: Aye.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Those opposed
nay. The motion carries.

Mr. Moy.

MR. MOY: Staff would record the
vote as four to zero. This Is on the motion
of Chairman Jordan®s motion to approve the
application with conditions as amended by the
Board on i1ts motion.

Seconding the motion, Vice
Chairperson Sorg. Also In support Mr. Peter
May and Mr. Hinkle. We have a Board Member
not participating. Again, the motion carries
four to zero, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you. A
summary order. 111 pull back on the summary
order. A full order then. Let"s just err on
the side of being safe. Let"s make 1t a full
order, please.

MR. MOY: Mr. Chairman, the first
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case of the public hearing, I believe, is
Application No. 18518. This i1s the
application of YMCA Capital View, pursuant to
11 DCMR 3104.1, for a special exception for a
Child Development Center - Before and After
School Program (150 children and 8 staff)
under Section 205, In the R-5-A District at
premises 4275 4th Street, S.E. Property
located In Square 6242, Lot 834.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Will the
persons for this case please come to the
witness table.

Let me ask, did the three of you
get sworn In and prepare witness cards? |
think you were here when 1 asked you to stand
up. Okay. Stand and take the oath and then
complete two witness cards and give them to
the court reporter. Let"s go ahead and get
you sworn in.

(Whereupon, the witnesses were
sworn.)

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: All right.
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We"re got a couple of preliminary matters.
First, let me have you identify yourself.
Make sure that your microphone is turned on.
You should have a bright glowing green light.

MS. JOHNSON: Yoshimi Quinones
Johnson, Program Director for YMCA Capital
View.

MR. FLETCHER: Corey Fletcher,
Site Director of YMCA Capital View.

MS. TALLEY: Stacy Talley, Site
Director, YMCA Capital View.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Your last
name again?

MS. TALLEY: Talley.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Talley.

Okay. Who i1s the spokesperson for

this application?
MS. JOHNSON: 1 can be.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay, Ms.
Johnson.
MS. JOHNSON: Yes.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: We"ve got a
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couple of preliminary things we need to step
through first because we"re just so confused.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Who owns the
property?

MS. JOHNSON: Mary Virginia
Merrick Center.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. They
own the property, not the archdiocese?

MS. JOHNSON: They are combined
together, archdiocese and Mary Virginia
Merrick Center.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Do you know
who owns the property or are you just -- who
owns the building?

MS. JOHNSON: The buirlding would
be the archdiocese of Washington which the
building 1s named Mary Virginia Merrick
Center.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Do we have a
letter in the file, authorization from the
archdiocese, Mr. Moy?
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MS. JOHNSON: Yes. We have 12
copies.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: No. You have
the letter from the archdiocese agreeing,
passing on, giving you authority to seek this
relief.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Do we have
that?

MR. MOY: [I"m looking now, Mr.
Chairman, because I don"t recall seeing i1t In
the folder.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 think we
might have i1t.

MR. FLETCHER: 1It"s here

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Could you
give 1t to the Board secretary, please?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

MR. MOY: It"s not iIn the record,
Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Could
you give It to the Board secretary?
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You said you have a couple copies

of that?
MS. JOHNSON: I have 12.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let"s go
ahead and -- | don"t need all 12 letters.

Right now let"s peel off the archdiocese
letter.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Mr. Moy, just
note for the record I"m going to go ahead --
although the Applicant did not make a request
for waiver of time submitting their burden of
proof document, i1t was out of time, 1"m going
to accept 1t unless the Board has a problem
with it.

We will accept this letter as an
authorization. It"s not really what we want
but i1t"s close enough so we are going to give
a tie going to the runner 1Tt you play
baseball. It"s not exactly and we understand
that you"re not versed in the requirements
here. We get the gist of the archdiocese.
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Let me do this. We have reviewed
your application and proposal and the letters
that are there. Instead of having you do a
presentation to the Board, I think 1t"s going
to probably be easier for us 1t we have any
questions to ask you questions regarding this
application 1f that"s okay with you.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Does any
Board member have anything they would like the
Applicant to explain or discuss?

Ms. Sorg.

VICE CHAIR SORG: Thank you, Mr.
Charrman.

There are parts of your
application that 1 think are very full iIn
terms of the programming and understanding
what the need and the usefulness of the center
will be.

One of the things that we look for
in an application is community outreach in
terms of the project. One of the things that
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was missing, 1 feel, in your application was
documentation of that kind of outreach.

What we usually find 1s that an
applicant needs to have done a presentation to
the ANC. In this case i1t"s ANC-8D. The ANC
usually writes a letter iIn support or 1in
opposition to the application.

Also, obtaining letters from the
surrounding community neighbors who are i1n the
vicinity of the center who know what you"re
going to be doing who are supporting it,
hopefully, are something that we also see.

Can you describe given what 1"ve i1ndicated
what those efforts have been?

MS. JOHNSON: Okay. So we do have
letters from Saint Thomas More which i1s the --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let me stop
you one second. What about the ANC because
that i1s going to be your little sticking point
for me.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Did you
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notify the ANC and did you have the
opportunity to present to the ANC this
project?

MS. JOHNSON: Okay. So we did try
to get in contact with the ANC. 1t has been
phone tag for my executive director. We"ve
met with the exec from the Merrick Center and
they have notified the ANC Commissioner that
we did want to present to her. At this point
we haven"t got a chance to make that
connection.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: When did you
start trying to make contact with them?

MS. JOHNSON: 1"m going to say
about two weeks ago.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Two weeks
ago.

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Now
talk about the other support letters from the
surrounding property owners.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay. So we have
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one from Saint Thomas More which is the school
located next to the Merrick Center from the
pastor. We have one from Child Christ Society
which 1s a service that"s inside of the
Merrick Center.

We did some collaborations with
them through summer camp providing them PHD
which 1s Physical Healthy and Driven which is
basically a gym. We also helped them out with
arts and crafts through our Thingamajig
Project. You"ll see that noted in the letter.

Also, we have a letter from one of
the participants and the parent who was
involved 1n our summer camp program. At the
Merrick Center we"ve been using the Merrick
Center, 1 think, as just like a YMCA gym kind
of to offset our gym area by YMCA Capital
View. That"s how we became partners with the
Merrick Center and got involved with the
Merrick Center.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Any
other support letters? Could you give us
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those support letters?

MS. JOHNSON: Copies?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN:  Um-hum.

MS. JOHNSON: Sure.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: What about --
how close -- what about apartment residents or
homeowners around the area?

MS. JOHNSON: We have not —- |
think 1t"s like a couple of apartments away
but in the facility i1t looks like the Merrick
Center takes up a majority -- sits back and
takes up a majority of that block. Next to i1t
the resident will be Saint Thomas More which
IS a school.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: So how close
would be the closest residential?

MS. JOHNSON: On the backside
because the Merrick Center sits like up on a
hill so on the backside 1 think 1t may be two
streets. Then on the back of the gym area
iIt"s probably some complexes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Would you
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give us the letters, please?

MS. JOHNSON: Okay. Sure.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Before we go
further, how 1s the Board feeling In regards
to the ANC? Do you think there®s been
adequate notice to the ANC?

Mr. May, I saw you shake your
head.

COMMISSIONER MAY: 1 appreciate
this being pointed out. 1 frankly was not
paying attention to that question when |
review the case but it makes me very
uncomfortable to try to move ahead without
having any feedback at all from the ANC. |
would be i1nclined to give the Applicant some
time to reach out and for us to hear something
from the ANC indicating whether they have any
issues with this proposal.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Anybody else?

I"m inclined to do that and to
keep your application alive because 1 don"t
think you want us to go forward when you®ve
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got something that"s a major issue for us. We
can"t guarantee that the ANC is going to meet
with you but we really want you to be a lot
more diligent in trying to get a meeting with
them.

I would offer to you to let us go
ahead and -- I mean, we could do 1t but
hopefully with your agreement to move this off
from today and we"ll give you another hearing
date, a short period.

Two things. You should meet with
the ANC 1f you can.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: And you want
to send some formal letters to them so you
have something in your file showing you"ve
made the contact. Or emails, whatever it is.

Additionally, try to get some
letters of support from some residents. |1
don"t know how close. If they are like 200
feet or something to the place, then I
definitely want to see those. As many as you
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can get because some may not give them to you.

Ms. Sorg.

VICE CHAIR SORG: 1I"m just feeling
like there needs to be a little bit of a kind
of 30,000-foot overview here just so that you
understand. | mean, | have seen applications
for child development centers asking for 12
children that have been far more complete than
this.

What you"re asking for asking for
iIs 150 children which is a big deal when i1t
comes to child development centers in the
city. | don"t think there really are any
bigger than that that I°ve seen in the last
three years here.

IT you understand that, if you"ve
only been working on speaking to the ANC for
two weeks, that means that 1 don"t believe
that you know how complete this application
needs to be to be considered by the Board.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay. This 1s our
first time.
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VICE CHAIR SORG: That"s
understandable. But you do know -- 1 know
that whoever it i1s that applied for this
application did 1t several months ago. Right?

MS. JOHNSON: Right.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Anything
additional you want to say?

Mr. Moy, can you give us another
date we can put this on? | think we are
probably going to have to give i1t a cushion.

MR. MOY: 1"m trying to catch up
on that conversation, Mr. Chairman. Do they
need to meet with the ANC?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: At least
attempt to. We can"t guarantee the ANC is
going to give them a meeting, and they are not
required to, but we at least want to try the
outreach. If the ANC does want to meet with
them, then i1t"s going to have to get on their
agenda.

MR. MOY: According to my records,
I believe ANC-8D meets the 4th Thursday of the
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month, I believe, unless that"s changed. With
that knowledge, we can get on the record for
their meeting scheduled for this month.

Rather April. Then we can meet iIn May. 1™m
thinking May --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let"s make
sure we"ve got time to work this out. What
date are you looking? The earliest is May?

MR. MOY: Yes, or maybe the last
week of April. We do have a hearing on April
30 which is a Tuesday.

MS. JOHNSON: We"ve contacted her
and she did reach out to us. When my exec
answered the phone, they got disconnected and
she never called back. Currently we hold the
YMCA and we do have 150 kids in Ward 8 at YMCA
Capital View.

We also service off-sites In our
Kipp locations. This would just be an off-
site to what we already have. We are working
with Commissioner Gaskin In Ward 8 to just get
us connected with the commissioner of 8D.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Some time 1in
May, Mr. Moy.

MR. MOY: Okay. Just a second,
Mr. Chairman. We"re looking at either May 7th
or May 21st.

COMMISSIONER MAY: 1 was pushing
for April 30th because 1°m already scheduled
to be here.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Oh. Wwell, we

could try.

What i1s your next date after April
30th?

MR. MOY: It would be May 7th,
Sir

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: For Mr. May?

COMMISSIONER MAY: 1 have to be
here on June 4th FMDZA case. That"s my next
time I"m here. 1 could conceivably do it on
the 7th.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Let"s
do that. Let"s do that, May 7th.

MR. MOY: May 7th 1t is. Any
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materials the Board would care to have the
Applicant submit prior to May 7th?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1"m going to
defer to Ms. Sorg but, as she said, she would
program the information.

VICE CHAIR SORG: I would just say
that one of the things that people are new to
applying for variance relief or special
exception relief often do 1s because these
cases are on the public record they look at
successful cases to see how complete they are.
In lieu of telling you exactly what 1 think is
missing from this application, 1 think you get
the 1dea.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Come on down.
Come to the Office of Zoning and tell them
what you"re trying to do.

VICE CHAIR SORG: They really are
very helpful

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: These guys
are sticklers so when you come In here it has
to be tight. We don"t want to reject your
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to tighten i1t up.

MS. JOHNSON: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: We will.

MS. JOHNSON: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.

MR. MOY: The next application 1is
Application 18519. This i1s the application of
Gregory Igbozuruike, pursuant to 11 DCMR
3103.2, for a variance from the lot width
requirements under Subsection 401.3, to allow
the construction of three new flats In the R-4
District at premises 429 Newton Street, N.W.
Property located In Square 3035, Lots 82 and
83.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: All right.
Where are we? 1 think we kind of cleaned up
this file. 1[1"ve got an affidavit and an
authorization. Ah, didn"t have a request to
walve prehearing statement out of time.

Mr. Bello.

MR. BELLO: Yes, sir.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: You know
better.

MR. BELLO: 1 do.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Are you
making that request?

MR. BELLO: I am, sir.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Is the Board
okay with that? 1 guess since we already read
it, I guess we will have to be. We accept
your filing.

MR. BELLO: 1 appreciate it.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 know
there®s been some other people on this file
going back and forth.

Please i1dentify yourselves.

MR. BELLO: My name is Toya Bello.
I*m the authorized agent for the Applicant iIn
this case.

MR. DIRUGGIERO: 1I"m Gerard
DiRuggiero, the principal broker at Urban Land
Company.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Make sure
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your mic i1s turned on. [I"m going to ask you
to introduce yourself again. Push the button.
There you go.

MS. IGBOZURUIKE: Got 1t. My name
i1Is Ina Igbozuruike. My husband Gregory and 1
own the property.

MR. IGLESIAS: My name is Carlos
Iglesias. 1 work In conjunction with Mr.
Bello as a consultant on the project.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Your name
again?

MR. IGLESIAS: Carlos Iglesias.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay. Let me
ask you. This file has been deficient with
any support letters. | have no support
letters in this file.

MR. BELLO: As in from the

neighbors?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: From the
neighbors.

MR. BELLO: Well, we do have an
ANC letter.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: We have ANC
support but what about the neighbors? This is
close. There will be close contact with those
people who live in the adjacent rowhouses.

MR. BELLO: Not an unusual
development for the R-4 zone where a side yard
IS not required.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 hear what
you"re saying but I"m asking the question did
you attempt to get support letters from the
neighbors. Whether or not it"s sufficient
enough, that"s going to be the Board®s
determination and has the outreach been made?

MR. BELLO: To the two adjacent
neighbors, no, sir.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1"m inclined
not to move forward until we have some
outreach to the neighbors but let me find out
where the Board is on this. [1"11 defer to
where the Board is.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Mr. Chairman,
I*"m all for having broad support from
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neighbors but I"m not sure we need to make
that a precondition of consideration of this
case.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay.

COMMISSIONER MAY: You know, there
really is only one question in my mind about
this case.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: It"s almost a
matter of right.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Exactly. 1It"s
a relatively small variance and the question
I have i1s about the context. We do have one
letter in the record from a private citizen
indicating some opposition to it.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: There"s
people here i1In opposition.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Okay. Wwe"lIl
hear from them.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Ms. Sorg,
what 1s your view?

VICE CHAIR SORG: I agree with Mr.
May. 1 think the consideration that he voices
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i1s really the main question that | have about
the immediate context. Specifically, 1Tt we
want to go there --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes, go
ahead.

VICE CHAIR SORG: Specifically, 1
believe 1t"s In the burden of proof statement
the Applicant states that -- this i1s from my
notes so I"m trying to go back and find it.
The Applicant states that most of the houses
on the block or on the square are 16-foot
width.

That wasn®"t something that 1 can
kind of get my head around from the images
that 1 have so I would look for either some
corroborating testimony or maybe pointing out
that 1"m not correct in what 1"m saying?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Mr. Hinkle,
are you okay 1t we go forward? Okay. As I
said, we"ll go forward with it. For the
record, we want Applicant®s to get letters
from especially the adjacent neighbors that
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they are going to live with. It helps you a
lot, especially 1T 1t gets close to the
borderline and we don"t know what we"re going
to do and we"re not there yet.

Let"s move forward. | mean, 1
think 1 understand completely where we are 1iIn
the record. The record i1s very clear. |1
think Ms. Sorg just raised one issue. Anybody
else have any other issues they want drilled
down by this Applicant?

Okay. Why don®"t you respond.

MR. BELLO: Just respond to Ms.
Sorg®"s question. | just distributed some
graphic 1llustrations this morning. On the
fourth page is a copy of a base map.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: You did what
this morning? Okay. Again, for the record,
these things should be given to us earlier and
it will help you either -- 1t gives us an
opportunity to absorb i1t, to look at 1t. The
Board puts in a lot of time before these
hearings. | don"t know 1f everybody knows it.
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At least eight hours before we
start a hearing just going through all the
files and being prepared. Sometimes getting
things last minute doesn"t give the Board the
opportunity really to digest 1t. It also
doesn®"t help the hearing go smoothly but we
appreciate you doing this. Go ahead.

MR. BELLO: Thank you, Mr.
Chairman. 1 appreciate your statement.

IT you look at that page, you will
see that almost all of the lots on Newton
Place are actually about 16.66.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Point to
which page. The third page?

MR. BELLO: 1t will be the fourth
page .

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: The fourth
page? At the bottom i1t says -- okay, fourth
page 1t says --

MR. BELLO: Site plan.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Oh, the site
plan. Okay. All right. This iIs -- what lot
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number iIs this?

MR. BELLO: This is lot 812.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay, 812.

MR. BELLO: And the adjacent lots
will be 19, 20, 21. All of those series of
lots are about 16.66 feet wide.

COMMISSIONER MAY: You say all are
about 16.66. This doesn"t give us any of the
dimensions. Do we know for certain? 1 mean,
are any of them 18 feet?

MR. BELLO: None of them.
Actually, the dimensions are there, sir.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Okay. Oh, 1
see, 16.66. Got it.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 see 16.6
and I see some -- so none of these are 187

MR. BELLO: None of them are. In
fact, 1T you look at the larger lots, which
would be lots 59, 58, and 57, clearly those
lots were of similar size to 812 but they have
the benefit of pre-subdivision prior to May
12, 1958. This actually i1s the last lot on
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this street that didn"t have that benefit.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Do we have
any other questions for this Applicant from
the Board?

I think from the things we"ve
covered we understand what you"re doing. We
know the reasons why you need to do it.
Initially the question was how come it
couldn™t be divided up in another way that was
more compliant. 1 think there are some
difficulties from what you submitted and
looking at your site plan, too.

Does anyone else have any
questions for the Applicant or something else
they need to hear from him?

Let"s turn to the Office of
Planning.

MS. THOMAS: Good morning, Mr.
Chairman, members of the Board. The Office of
Planning will stand on i1ts record and 1"11 be
happy to take any questions.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Does the
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Board have questions for the Office of
Planning?

In your estimation these lots as
subdivided will be similar to the other lots
on the block?

MS. THOMAS: Yes, that"s correct.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: What about
the design of the building that"s being
proposed? How will that -- iIn your estimation
how does that flow? In your opinion how does
that flow with the design of the rest of the
block?

MS. THOMAS: As flats we have no
objection to the design as proposed.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Any other
questions for the Office of Planning from any
one?

Does the Applicant have any
questions from the Office of Planning?

MR. BELLO: No, sir.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Anyone here
from the Department of Transportation?
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We do have a letter from the
Department of Transportation which says they
have no objection to the relief.

Is there anyone here from ANC-1A?
We do have a letter from ANC-1A supporting the
application which we will give great weight
to. They support this project.

Is there anyone here wishing to
speak 1n support of the application? Speak In
support of the application?

Is there anyone here wishing to
speak 1n opposition to the application?

Please come forward.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Mr. Chairman,
while they are coming forward, can I ask one
more question of the Applicant?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Absolutely.

COMMISSIONER MAY: I1"m looking at
the 1mage that you submitted, this view,
proposed Newton Place N.W. front view. 1™m
looking at that and 1"m comparing that to what
I see In the section on A3.1. Section A3.1
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seems to imply that the third floor will be
taller than the neighboring properties.

I know what that roof -- what that
style of porch front townhouse is and how that
works and how they have that sort of faux
third story with a little attic window into an
unoccupied space. That"s what exist in the
neighboring houses.

Typically if you were to draw a
line straight back from there, you don"t get
sufficient ceiling height for occupiable
space. Usually i1t gives you something like
six or seven feet at most on the interior.

Yet, you"re drawing it here as if
you are respecting the line of the other
houses at that top point. Your section seems
to imply that 1t would be taller. Can you
confirm for me that i1t will look like this in
terms of the ridge line of that attic level or
that third floor level?

MR. BELLO: Well, 1t is actually
intended to be about the same height as every
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other buirlding.

COMMISSIONER MAY: And "be about"
and "intended'" are not the same as "it will be
like this."

MR. BELLO: Well, it will be.

COMMISSIONER MAY: 1t will be
this? 1t will look exactly like this?

MR. BELLO: Right.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Okay. Knowing
a little bit about how these houses are, |
don"t believe that what you submitted really
supports that. | might ask you to submit
something additional to demonstrate that, iIn
fact, 1t will honor that ridge line and it
will be the same ridge line.

MR. BELLO: I would be glad to do
that.

COMMISSIONER MAY: Okay. Thanks.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let"s turn to
the persons in opposition. Make sure your
microphones are turned on. You should have a
bright glowing -- bright glowing green light.
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I"m going to ask did both of you take the oath
and affirmation provided by the court
reporter?

Okay. Would you please i1dentify
yourself. Are you sure the mic 1s on? Try it
again. It"s off now. There you go.

MS. COSTNER: My name i1s Glenda
Costner. I"m a resident on Newton Place N.W.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: And?

MS. GOODALL: My name is Shirley
Goodall and 1"m a resident of Newton Place.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Good. Ms.
Costner, you can go forward. You have three
minutes to tell us what you think about this.

MS. COSTNER: Okay. Well, our
initial concern was the ridge line which Mr.
May spoke of. But in the ANC meeting that we
had earlier this month, we were concerned
about them making flats and this i1s going to
be like six units all total or three
buildings.

Now, 1t appears that it may not be
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consistent with how the neighborhood looks
which also I*11 just call him Mr. Gregory
because 1 can®"t pronounce his last name, has
said that they will provide additional parking
in the back lots to accommodate, as opposed to
one car, | guess, two cars which would be a
tally of six.

That"s so there won"t be an impact
on the residents that are already presently
residing on Newton Place N.W. so that"s a
great concern of ours. And to be consistent
with the plans that they submit to you as the
Zoning and what they are actually going to do.

On or about or around, that"s not
-- you know, that"s not acceptable for the
residents that have lived iIn the neighborhood
for as many years as some of the homeowners
have on Newton Place N.W. Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Have you had
the opportunity to see the plans, the
drawings?

MS. COSTNER: Yes.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.
We appreciate your statement.

Ms. Goodall.

MS. GOODALL: Hi. 1 have a cold
sSo my voice may come and go.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: You sound
fine. Thank you for coming even with the
cold.

MS. GOODALL: I am representing
some of the residents of Newton Place. |
didn®"t have time to really get the names of
the people on block because 1"ve been sick for
almost seven days but I don"t really have a
problem with them putting those homes there
but they do not look like our homes i1n the
front.

We are scared they are going to be
overtop of us. We know they are saying they
are not. 1It"s going to take up a lot of
parking space from us. The letter that was
sent out said three parking spaces per lot and
there®s going to be six units.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

I did ask the ANC people to walk
the block for us so they could see the homes
that"s there and see they are not going to
look like the front of our houses.

I*m not knocking them putting
those houses there but 1 even asked why can®t
they do two homes instead of those flats
because we have flats all around us that
doesn"t detail our historic neighborhood that
we live In. We"re not far from Soldier"s
Home.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 was just
checking regarding the parking. They would
meet the requirements necessary for parking
under the Zoning Regulations. They are not
seeking relief from parking, any parking
relief.

Parking i1s an issue everywhere and
I certainly appreciate your concern about
that. They would not be required to do any
additional parking under the law.

Again, 1 thank the two of you for
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coming. Were both of you at the ANC meeting?

MS. COSTNER: Yes.

MS. GOODALL: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: The ANC at
the meeting was 12 members of the ANC and the
vote was 11 to 1 i1n support of the
application. Did you have a chance to talk
there?

MS. GOODALL: We did and we didn"t
like what was said. We know we"re not going
to win but we still felt like why can"t they
do two homes. Why can"t they do two homes
that does not look like a flat in that little
spot.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: No. It"s
best to voice your concern. You never know how
It"s going to turn out.

Any questions for the two
witnesses?

Does the Board have any questions
of the two witnesses?

Does the Applicant have any

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

67

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

68

questions for the two witnesses?

MR. BELLO: No, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Then we thank
you.

Let"s turn back to the Applicant
for any rebuttal and closing. Let me ask you
Is there any parking behind the unit?

MR. BELLO: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: So you have
one space for each building?

MR. BELLO: We are going to have
one space for each building. 1 think we can
provide additional parking on-site provided we
can meet all other relevant provisions of the
Zoning Regulations.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Does the
Board have any additional questions for this
Applicant?

From what you submitted we realize
why two units won"t work there. It"s not a
lot of relief that you"re asking for. There
IS going to be some impact in the neighborhood
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and some things you can do very closely as a
matter of right, too. 1 mean, that"s the only
thing that i1s kind of carrying you through
this.

You got any questions, Mr. May?

COMMISSIONER MAY: Yes. | mean, |1
think 1t"s pretty clear that a subdivision of
three would be absolutely consistent with the
lot widths that exist on the block. It makes
perfect sense why you would want to pursue
that.

Two homes with side yards would
not be completely inconsistent, particularly
iIT you were to do something that was a porch-
run with a side yard. That would be perfectly
fine, too. But 1t does significantly affect
the economics, 1"m sure. This awful version
of two full-width things, this is just scary.
It"s just put In there to scare us.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: That"s
exactly what 1 thought.

COMMISSIONER MAY: 1 don"t
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particularly care for that so I"m just going
to ignore that because that"s just something
we would never want to see and | don"t want to
think about what your strategy i1s here.

I am still concerned about the
inconsistency of the drawings. You can see
from the base map that the front facades of
the houses on one side are not aligned with
the front facades on the other side. There is
a difference i1n setback. That doesn"t seem to
be accurately portrayed, although 1t"s hard to
tell with this straight-on elevation exactly
what"s going on.

It also seems that there iIs a
difference in height of those buildings. What
we"re seeing iIn the elevation, you know, on
the one side -- as you look at the elevation
on the one side looks like 1t"s higher. |If
you look at this image here, this building
looks higher than that building.

Granted some of It is the setback
but i1t still looks like 1t"s Inconsistent.
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I*m just very concerned about how the new
buildings will fit in. 1 don"t think there
has to be an absolute slavery to the existing
ridge line but 1t raises for me a concern
about how accurate this rendition is.

I mean, | have absolutely no
problem with this as 1t"s drawn. The question
I have is this what is actually going to be
built. 1 don"t have a lot of confidence given
the iInconsistencies iIn what you"ve submitted.
That"s the only anxiety | have.

Otherwise, 1 think this 1s a very
straightforward case. 1 appreciate the
concerns of the neighbors but, frankly, they
don"t go to the essential zoning issues here
because flats are allowed as a matter of right
and you"re meeting the parking requirements.

There"s not a lot of basis just on
zoning to object and vote against what you are
asking for on the basis of the concerns that
they raise just from a zoning perspective.

The real i1ssue here i1s are we going to wind up
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with what we see here or 1s i1t going to wind
up having to be something different.

MR. BELLO: Mr. May, there is a
remedy for that. We are glad to supplement
the record with architectural drawings that
would meet with your satisfaction. The
rendering iIs a graphic i1llustration of what is
to be 1n a dimensional drawing.

I might also remind you that
copies of the plans and drawings that were
submitted to record can be made a condition
or, 1In fact, an automatic condition of
approval of the BZA.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Ms. Sorg.

VICE CHAIR SORG: 1 think Mr.
May"s concerns is not so much with the plans
for —- 1 don"t want to speak for you but, from
what you"re saying, what I"m hearing iIs that
It"s about the context, which is to say the
plans are here and they are complete. They
are fine with me and presumably everybody
else, but they only show the three structures.
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Certainly Mr. May and the rest of
us are aware that the rendering -- this rough
rendering that is here is only
representational but 1 agree that in terms of
getting to really the third prong of the
variance test is how are these structures,
which seem fine, how are they interacting with
their neighbors.

The question is about the roof
line which really was brought up by the two
neighbors who came to testify today. | think
I agree with Mr. May. It would be good to
find out.

Also, 1 think 1f your architect
hasn®"t mentioned this, i1t would be important
to know what®"s happening with these buildings
that you are building to sell or rent. IT the
neighboring buildings aren®"t the same height,
what are they doing about that?

Also 1T the two houses on either
side of these two structures are not at the
same setback, what"s happening to your
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buildings that are being built? 1 think it i1s
an important question.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Anything
else?

Mr. Bello, do you have anything
else for us?

MR. BELLO: No, sir. 1 would just
say that we are glad to supplement the record.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let"s do this
then. Let"s close the hearing based upon what
we"ve deduced at this point. Let"s then keep
the record open for the drawings as requested
and then move this to a decision calendar
date.

Is that good for the Board? Then
that"s what we will do. We"re closing the
hearing based upon the evidence deduced to
date. Keep the record open solely for
additional drawings and we"ll put this on a
decision calendar.

MR. MOY: Mr. Chairman, for your
consideration, the staff is looking at --
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MS. COSTNER: In reference to what
was submitted this morning, 1 don"t know
because 1 didn"t get a copy of it In the
meeting earlier this month, but was that the
same thing that was submitted to the ANC that
they gave a 11 to 1 vote?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Ms. Costner,
we appreciate your Input but we have certain
policies and procedures that we have to follow
as a matter of law.

MS. COSTNER: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: You can"t do
what you"re doing right now.

MS. COSTNER: All right.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: We don*t know
what was submitted to the ANC and that"s
something --

Was this the same thing submitted
to the ANC?

MR. BELLO: All the plans i1n the
record, yes, except --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: The thing you
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just gave us. Got you. Thank you.

Mr. Moy.

MR. 